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March 1, 2022 
 
 
Attention: Notice of Water Main Replacement Project – Various Locations 
 
 
Dear Property Owner/Resident/Business Owner/Tenant: 
 
As part of the continuing improvement program to upgrade and maintain the existing water distribution 
system and facility, the City of Hayward has contracted with Ranger Pipelines Inc. to install new water 
mains at various streets throughout the City. This project will be installing approximately 26,600 feet of 
12-inch, 8-inch, and 6-inch water pipes. Work will also include fire hydrant installation, pavement 
repairs, and making water service transfers to new mains. The completed replacement will improve the 
capacity and reliability of the water system.   
 
The water main replacement is tentatively scheduled to start on Monday, March 28, 2022 and be 
completed in March 2023. The contractor’s normal work hours will be weekdays from 7:30 AM to 4:30 
PM. Approximately one week prior to the start of activity, the contractor will issue another notification 
to affected residents and businesses adjacent to the project location. When necessary for construction 
operations, temporary “No Parking” signs will be posted at least 72-hours prior to enforcement and 
remain posted until the work is completed. A portion of the roadway will be restricted during 
construction; flaggers will be provided to direct traffic if necessary. Access to all properties will be 
maintained throughout construction. Service reconnections, which will cause temporary disruption of 
water service line, will normally occur between 9:00 AM and 3:00 PM. Typically the water service 
disruption will not extend beyond 2 hours. Notices will be provided at least 72 hours and again 24 hours 
prior to disruption of any services. 
 
Every effort will be made to complete this project with as little disruption as possible and according to 
the established schedule. We greatly appreciate your patience and cooperation during the construction 
operations. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Tay Nguyen, Project 
Manager at 510-583-4715 or by email at tay.nguyen@hayward-ca.gov, or Jason Whipple, the City’s 
Supervising Construction Inspector at 510-583-4755 or by email at jason.whipple@hayward-ca.gov. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tay Nguyen  
Project Manager 
 
 
 
 
 

 


